
Attachment 3 Notice of Exemption 
 
 

 Filing Requested By and When Filed Return To: 
 
Marin Municipal Water District 
220 Nellen Ave 
Corte Madera, CA  94925 
Attn: Alex Anaya, Director of Engineering  

 
Project Title: Fire Flow Improvement Program – Glenwood Transmission Pipeline Replacement Project (F22002) 

Project Location: City of San Rafael                                     Project Location – County: Marin 

Project Description: This Project will install approximately 6,470 feet of new 18-, 16-, 12-, 8-, 6-, and 4-inch welded steel pipe 
to replace old, leak-prone, fire flow deficient piping as part of the District’s Fire Flow Improvement Program. 

The project will take place in the locations described in Table 1 and shown in Figure 1. 

Table 1. Pipeline Replacement Locations, Lengths, Installation Dates, and Existing Sizes and Types 

STREET LENGTH INSTALLATION DATE EXISTING SIZE & TYPE 

Lochinvar Road 2107 ft 1954 10” CIP* 

Manderly Road 97 ft 1954 6” CIP, 8” CIP 

Dunfries Terrace 99 ft 1954 8” CIP 

Kinross Drive 69 ft 1954 6” CIP 

Locksly Lane 115 ft 1996 6” PVC 

Bonnie Banks Way 133 ft 1973, 1961 8” ACP**, 16” WSP 

Allensby Lane 58 ft 1958 6” CIP 

Point San Pedro Road 92 ft 1928 8” CIP 

Castlewood Drive 1196 ft 1957, 1966 16” CIP, 8” CIP 

Cottonwood Drive 132 ft 1964 6” ACP 

Knight Drive 1892 ft 1956, 1964 16” CIP, 6” ACP 

Ashwood Court 176 ft 1956 4” CIP 

Teakwood Court 227 ft 1956 4” CIP 

Fernwood Way 28 ft 1956 6” CIP 

Dellwood Court 49 ft 1956 6” CIP 

*CIP = Cast Iron Pipe, **ACP = Asbestos Cement Pipe 

Public Agency Approving Project: Marin Municipal Water District 

Name of Person or Agency Carrying Out Project: Marin Municipal Water District 

CEQA Exemption Status: Categorical Exemption Section 15302(c), Replacement or Reconstruction. 

Reason for Exemption: This project qualifies for exemption pursuant to Section 15302(c) of the CEQA Guidelines inasmuch 
as it is the replacement of existing water pipelines involving negligible or no expansion of capacity.   

Project Approval: The Marin Municipal Water District Board of Directors approved the award of a contract for project 
construction, which represents project approval as defined by Section 15352 of the Guidelines for Implementation of the 
California Environmental Quality Act, at their regularly scheduled meeting on May 6, 2025. 

 

 



 

Lead Agency Contact Person: Alex Anaya, Marin Municipal Water District Telephone: (415) 945-1588 

 

________________________________________________________________  _________________________ 

Alex Anaya, Director of Engineering Date 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Figure 1. Site Map for the Fire Flow Improvement Program – Glenwood Transmission Pipeline Replacement Project. 


